
Memorandum

DATE 
November 30, 2023 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO 

Honorable Members of the City Council Transportation and Infrastructure Committee: 
Omar Narvaez (Chair), Zarin Gracey (Vice Chair), Tennell Atkins, Cara Mendelsohn, 
Kathy Stewart, Jaynie Schultz, Jaime Resendez 

SUBJECT Monthly Update of Public Works Program Performance – November 2023 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Engagement | Equity 

Background: 
The purpose of this memo is to provide the Transportation and Infrastructure Committee with a 
report on Public Works (PBW) overall performance for the Infrastructure Management Program 
(IMP).  The result indicators shown below are up to the end of November 2023.  

Performance Notes: 
 Street maintenance program is approximately 4.4% complete to date.
 Alley maintenance program is approximately 4.9% complete to date.
 As mentioned in October 2023 memo, the contractor will continue to finish the

remaining FY23 sidewalk master plan projects.  After the completion of projects,
the contractor will start on FY24 projects.

 Bridge maintenance program is approximately 20% complete to date.
 The overall budget spent to date is approximately 16.5%.

Should you have questions or would like other data included in the monthly report, please 
contact Ali Hatefi, Director of Public Works. 

Dr. Robert Perez 
Assistant City Manager 

c: Tammy Palomino, City Attorney  
Mark Swann, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Deputy City Manager 
Jon Fortune, Deputy City Manager 

Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira, Assistant City Manager
Dr. Robert Perez, Assistant City Manager
Carl Simpson, Assistant City Manager
Jack Ireland, Chief Financial Officer
Genesis D. Gavino, Chief of Staff to the City Manager
Directors and Assistant Directors




